

June 2024 Newsletter

Dear Parents/Carers & Friends,

Welcome back to our last half term of the year! I can't believe how fast the time has gone. During our assembly, it has dawned on our Year 6 pupils that they will be entering their final seven weeks in primary school. Mrs Gruffydd has some exciting things lined up, to make their final few weeks at Ysgol Maes y Llan extra special and memorable.

We're in full swing at school with our theme, 'Head, Shoulders, Knees and Toes' and taking advantage of the sunshine! The children have been undertaking lots of activities linking to our bodies and learning some amazing facts. Our end of year trips have been arranged, in consultation with the children. Dosbarth Harlech and Conwy will be heading to Park Hall Farm; Dosbarth Criccieth and Penrhyn are going to the Welsh Mountain Zoo and Dosbarth Caerydd will be off on their residential trip to Glan Llyn with a further surprise trip later in the term.

As always, thank you to you all for your continued support and should you have any comments or questions please do not hesitate to contact me at school.

Kind Regards,

Mrs Beth Rolls

Pennaeth/Headteacher



Wellies in the Woods

Following on from our Foundation Phase Course, we are now able to offer a similar experience to **KS2**.

'In the Wild' will begin on Monday 10th June at 9:15am. It is a chance for a family member to come into school and work with your children in our forest school area. It is all free!

Please send a dojo message to your child's class teacher to register your interest.



Nursery Admissions

We still have some places available for Nursery in September 2024. - If you know of anyone who may be eligible to start (aged 3 before 31st August) please contact the school office!

Sponsored Event

The children have been working hard on our sponsored event to clock up miles to match the distance from Ruabon to Paris.

We are hoping to use the funds raised to meet a real Olympian and purchase sports equipment for the children.



Term Dates





Summer Term 2024:

Monday 3rd June to Thursday 18th July 2024

Training day: 19th July



Sports Day

We had a great couple of days completing Sports Days. Well done to all of the children for their amazing hard work. Thank you also to everyone for coming and supporting, and for taking part! The house winners this year were Mabon!







Attendance

School attendance for the last half term was

90.6%

This is below our target of 95%



After School Club

A quick reminder about our after-school club, **Little Dragons' Den.**

Bookings for all sessions should be made via the booking system on our website

https://schoolsays.co.uk/booking/maes-y-llan/

Session 1 - 3.15-4.15 p.m. - £4.00

Session 2 – 4.15-5.15 p.m. - £4.00

Session 3 - 3.15-5.15 p.m. - £7.00



Dates for the diary for next term:

 6^{th} June - Glan Llyn meeting for Dosbarth Caerdydd. parents

21st June - Dosbarth Criccieth and Dosbarth Penrhyn's trip to Welsh Mountain Zoo.

25th - 27th June - Transition Days for pupils going to Ysgol Rhiwabon and Penley

26th - 27th June - Transition Days for pupils going to Ysgol Grango

27th June - PC Hulley assembly

 1^{st} - 3^{rd} July - Yr 6 Glan Llyn

2nd July - Year 4/5 visit to Ysgol Rhiwabon

11th July - Summer Fun Day

12th July - Olympic Sports Star event/annual reports to parents

16th July - Dosbarth Harleach and Conwy trip to Park Hall Farm

17th July - Leavers' assembly

18th July - Break up

19th July - Training Day



After-School Activity Clubs

After school activity clubs will be starting soon. A timetable will be sent out with the activities on and you will need to email the teacher in charge, directly. Please keep an eye out!

<u>Staff</u>

We would like to welcome Miss Postle back after her maternity leave and send our best wishes to Mrs Guiel, who has now started her maternity leave. Miss Goode will be covering Mrs Guiel until the end of the Summer term.

